
1/3/24 MESSAGE FROM JCP&L  

 
JCP&L is planning upgrades to its existing transmission lines to enhance electric service reliability and 
provide additional capacity to accommodate growing customer demand. 
  
I wanted to provide the town notification that as part of the environmental permitting process for this 
work, JCP&L will be accessing its existing transmission right-of-way (see below graph).  Our easement 
rights allow us to access the right-of-way without notice, but we’re providing you information on our 
upcoming activities should you receive inquiries from residents. Surveys are expected to begin around 
January 22, 2024.  
  
To ensure compliance with environmental regulations, our survey crews will drive or walk along the 
right-of-way, take measurements, hand place boundary flags and occasionally obtain small soil and/or 
vegetation samples. In addition, cultural surveys may require hand digging (holes approximately one 
foot in diameter) and screening soils to determine if any artifacts exist. Some larger geotechnical boring 
equipment may be used to obtain underground samples. Please note that soil and sod moved during 
these tests will be returned to the excavated area. 
  
Please reach out if you have any questions.  You may direct resident inquires to our project team at 844-
206-2033.  
  

 
 


